

PHOTO COURTESY OF ROSEMARIE D'ALESSANDRO

## Joan Foundation donates \$3,000

The Fun, Educational and Safety Program of the Joan Angela D'Alessandro Foundation donated \$3,000 to the YCS Holley Center in Hackensack so that 65 disadvantaged children, ages 7 to 13, can go to Great Adventure for the first time. From left are the D'Alessandros with YCS managers and directors: Pete Fernandez, Rosemarie D'Alessandro, Ruthie Harper, Michael D'Alessandro, John D'Alessandro and Robin Peck. The foundation also gave \$2,000 to the Father English Center - Passaic Teen Center so the teenagers will have four days this summer to Washington D.C., Amish Country, New York City and an Amusement Park. The young people are homeless and neglected and will get a chance to have fun and educational experiences. Rosemarie D'Alessandro is thankful to those who have supported the Joan Angela D'Alessandro Memorial Foundation. Visit JoansJoy.org to donate to the foundation.